December 11, 2008

Mr. Larry Giammo 124 Monument Street Rockville, Maryland 20850

Dear Mr. Giammo:

This is in response to your recent electronic message to Dr. Jerry D. Weast, superintendent of schools, and the Montgomery County Board of Education regarding BusRadio.

Montgomery County Public Schools (MCPS) has been using BusRadio on a trial basis in a small number of school buses. Recently, a decision has been made to terminate the use of BusRadio.

Thank you for ensuring that school system officials were aware of this issue. I assure you that staff will continue to do everything possible to provide a safe and enriching environment for students who are transported to schools on MCPS buses.

Sincerely,

Larry A. Bowers

Chief Operating Officer

LAB:vnb

Copy to:

Members of the Board of Education

Dr. Weast

Mr. Edwards

Mr. Matthews

Mr. Metrock